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Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 
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Club Office Bearers for 2020-21 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only  0477826430 

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

General Committee Graham Conn, Geoff Houston,  
Ted Drake, Bryan O’Meara,  
Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan,  
Roy Begelhole, Ian Chislett 

  

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson - (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Webmaster Frances Guyett - (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captain    

Mid Week Captain Wally & Doreeen Mellis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan   

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stephens 
Jacob Hinkley 
Jason Hinkley 

55628169 
55629223 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 
0415468799 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, David Crowe-Owen, 
Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston,  
G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn   
 

  

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: April 2021 to May 2021 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

April 2021 
Fri 30th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

May 2021 
29th April to 
2nd May 

Koroit Irish Festival  No car parade this year  

Tues 4th  Working Bee 9:30 am 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 9th May 9th:  Mother's Day lunch 12:00 noon 
To Woolsthorpe Union Station 
Hotel. Contact Karen Carter 
before 2nd May bookings essential 

0458692270 

Wed 12th Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 13th Coffee Run to Latte on High 1:00 pm 
90 High St Terang, meet at 
clubrooms 1:00 pm. 

 

Sun 16th  Signing day for CPS and Subs. 2-4 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Fri 28th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 30th  Club run to Camperdown 11:00 am 

Meet at Clubrooms at 11 am and 
proceed to the Hampden Hotel 
(228 Manifold St) close to the 
Clock Tower for lunch at midday.  
Clock Tower visit starts at 1:30 
pm. $5 donation per head which 
goes to restoration of the local 
courthouse 

 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at 

the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call 
Andrew Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to 
everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The 
price is up at the moment so please keep them coming in.   
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President’s Report  

Hello to all members, partners and families, 

The Club recently had a visit from 27 People from Mildura. Seven of our members 
and their cars plus the Rambler limo took them for run around the district. We had 
morning tea at the club house and continued back to Warrnambool around some 
sightseeing spots. Thank you to the drivers, the ladies for the morning tea and 
Carole and Bryan for organizing the run. 

The Citroen Car Club also visited the Club Rooms and had tea at the Allansford 
Hotel. It was well attended by over 50 people. 

There will be a working bee at the club Rooms on Tuesday May the 4th at 9.30 a.m. 
The work involves removing a wall. Contact me if you can help. 

Mother’s Day Lunch is Sunday May 9th at Woolsthorpe Hotel. Contact Karen Carter or give your name at 
the General Meeting at end of this month so that Karen can plan the event. 

Midweek Coffee Run on May 13th leaving Club Rooms at 1pm to Latte on High Street Terang. Details are in 
the calendar of events and if you need a ride give me a call. 

The Club Rooms will be open Sunday May 16th from 2 to 4 pm for signing CPS forms and Membership 
Renewal and anything else you want to know plus buying some surplus library books and Club 
memorabilia. Pay your subs and come and have a coffee and chat. 

Support our calendar sponsors and this month Seacombe House in Port Fairy and Warrnambool Radiators. 

Betty and myself had our 50th Wedding Anniversary, We travelled over to The Warf Café Port Fairy. It was 
the first outing in the Customline – see photo below. 

 

To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better soon. 
CHEERS FOR NOW 
 

Ken Perrett, Club President. 
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W&DHV Club Inc. General Meeting Minutes 

26th March 2021 - clubrooms 

Apologies: Roy and Esther Begelhole, Peter and Karen Carter, Ray and Joan Farley, Harry and Denise Droste, Bryan 

O’Meara, Herb and Marj Warton, Murray Murfett, Tom Smith, Max Dumesny, Darcy Irving, David Little, Wally and 

Doreen Melis, Daryl Jago. Moved that Apologies be accepted: Ted Drake; 2nd Martin Dunstan. Carried. 

Minutes of February 2021 meeting: Moved to accept as printed in March newsletter: Ian Wilson; 2nd Rodney Boyle. 

Carried. 

Business Arising: . 

Correspondence In: Invoices from: Wannon Water, Energy Australia, VentraIP (domain name), CM Bowls, Star 

Printing. Restored Cars and Lion magazine. Email from Museums Vic about Ziegler engine and boiler. 

Out: Thankyou letter to Rene Droste for kitchen ceiling repair. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Bill 

Poynton; 2nd Jos Beks. Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of March 26th  read by Treasurer. Moved that 

Treasurer’s report be accepted and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Club Captain: 

• March club run on Sunday 28th – Free BBQ for members at Clubrooms starting mid-day. Drive afterwards. 

• City Memorial Bowls on March 28th at 2pm to honour life of Cob Owen. 

• April Club run is on April 18th to South Western District Restoration Group at Cobden . Meet at our Club 
rooms at 11am to go to Cobden . Get to Cobden bout mid-day. You can buy BBQ lunch there or BYO. 

• May Club run might be to Camperdown to clocktower. Rob Donohue to get details. TBA. 

• Need to find out where this years’ Around the Garages is to be held. TBA next meeting. 

• Naracoorte swap meet cancelled. 

Mid-Week Captain: Not sure but details to be in newsletter. 

Community Service Captain: Gillin Park in April maybe – TBA by Ken. 

Engine Committee: Inspection of Ziegler engine for Museums Victoria being organised. 

Federation Report: None. 

General Business: 

• Bunnings BBQ: Made $675 profit. Apply to Bunnings for another BBQ (done) 

• MILDURA VINTAGE VEHICLE CLUB: 27 seniors on tour and asked us to take for a 3 hour tour in classic cars on 

April 12th starting 9 am at 8Spence motel. Bryan O’Meara organising. Morning tea at Clubroom. Annette and 

Bev to help. Pat Day, Ian Chislett with limo, Ken Perrett, Roy Begelhole have offered to drive. 

• Citroen Club on April 10th – details still being worked out for catering and their program. Our members can 

join with them on the Saturday night. 

• Moved to keep membership subscription at $70 as recommended by Committee for next financial year: 

Graham Conn. 2nd Annette Cuolahan. Carried 

• Membership subscription renewal forms to be sent out with April newsletter and emailed in April/early May. 

• Clubrooms will be open on Sunday May 16th from 2-4 pm for CPS form signing and paying membership subs. 

• Museums Victoria plan to visit Cheese World Museum next Tuesday 11am to inspect the Uebergang engine 
and boiler for a renewal of the agreement to keep the items in cabinet. Moved to renew the loan agreement 
with Museums Victoria for ongoing loan of the Ziegler car components after our perusal of the details of 
agreement: Bill Poynton: 2nd Graham Conn. Carried. 

• Shed subcommittee verbal report by Martin Dunstan. Gathering information on shed styles and 

consideration of locations. Martin happy for any member with comments or ideas to come see him. 

• Restart having a cuppa and cakes after general meetings next month. 

• Proposed to buy about 10 meeting room chairs with arms – take to next Committee meeting. 

New or First Time Members: None. 

Wanted, swap or sell: None. 

Meeting closed at 8:20 p.m.  
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Club Membership Subscription renewal 

Timing 

Membership subscription renewal time is upon us and your subs expire on June 30th. Subscription renewal 

forms are being sent out this month. Members who receive newsletters by post will get the form with this 

newsletter. Forms will be emailed to all other members. If you don’t get your form by end of April then 

please contact me. 

When and how to pay 
The Membership Term is July 1st to June 30th. Membership subscription for this coming year is $70 and is 
due and payable by June 30th. Subscriptions can be paid by direct deposit, cheque or cash. A Club Member 
who has not paid their subscription by June 30th is no longer a financial member until it is paid. VicRoads 
requires that Club permit holders must ensure financial membership is maintained at all times whilst 
holding a club permit. 

Include name and member number in the description field if you pay online so that we know who has paid. 

The member number is especially important for members with more common surnames such as Smith and 

Jones and Rachmaninov. Direct deposit is preferred as it saves time for the Treasurer having to bank cash 

and cheques at South West Credit. 

Review and revise and return your form 

The forms have been revised and look a bit different but the information on your contact details and CPS 

vehicles on club plates has not been changed. 

Check the information on the form, especially contact details, revise if necessary, sign and even if there are 

no changes return the form either by email, mail or return at a Club event. 

If you receive the newsletter by mail and do have an email 

address, then please consider ticking the box to receive it 

by email. That saves the Club about $30 per year for each 

member and makes the task easier for our volunteers who 

pick up the printed newsletters, fold, tape and affix address 

labels to each newsletter and then take them to the Post 

Office. And it is much easier for me to administer members 

who receive communication by email. 

Membership cards and receipts 

Yellow member cards will NOT be mailed out. Come to a 

Club meeting and ask for yours. 

Receipts will NOT be mailed out. If you want one, come to a 

meeting and ask for yours. 

Ian Rees 
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W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes 

14th April 2021 - clubrooms 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Graham Conn, Ted Drake, Geoff Houston, Ian Chislett, Roy Begelhole, Peter 

Carter, Karen Carter, Ian Rees, and Murray Murfett and Doug Byron for shed building subcommittee report. 

Apologies: Martin Dunstan, Ross Millard. Moved to accept Apologies: Ian Chislett; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept March Committee meeting minutes as printed in March newsletter: 

Graham Conn; 2nd Peter Carter. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Various invoices in mail and email (see Treasurer report below). Printed newsletters from Casterton, Gippsland 

Historical, Backfire Newcomb. Emailed newsletters from Hamilton and Vintage Motorcycle Club. Email from Fed 

advises they will delay the Golden Oldies from August 2021 to March 27 2022. Email from Museums Victoria re loan 

agreement(see below). Statement from SW Credit and deposit book. One membership application (see below). 

Out: None. Moved to accept correspondence: Ted Drake. 2nd Roy Begelhole. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer: Account balances and income/expenditure presented. Invoices from Australia Post; Ross Millard for meat 

and bread for BBQ; Edwards Electrical for TV repair; Ken cash expenses for Rambler fuel and minor hardware. Plus 

cash donation from Mildura visit and cash from Citroen Club plus money from surplus sales. 

Moved to approve accounts and pay invoices: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 
Engine Committee: .Graham reported that Saputo want to see existing agreement for Ziegler engine for their 

insurance liability and is looking for it in files. Committee now have approval to go into museum for display items 

maintenance. Saputo still thinking of a September opening of museum. 

Club Captain: April Club run is on April 18th to South Western District Restoration Group at Cobden. Meet at our Club 
rooms at 11am to go to Cobden. Can buy BBQ lunch there or BYO. 
May Club Run (May 30th): Club run is to Camperdown for lunch and visit the Clock Tower. Meet at Clubrooms at 11 
am and proceed to the Hampden Hotel (228 Manifold St) close to the Clock Tower for lunch at midday.  
Clock Tower visit starts at 1:30 pm. $5 donation per head which goes to restoration of the local courthouse. Need 
numbers by May 31st so either tell Rob Donohue direct or show of hands at April General meeting. 
Roy reported that the Citroen visit went well and all were impressed with Clubrooms and library. Tour to George 
Taylor’s and some sheds. 52 at dinner at Allansford pub. Roy thanked all who made the visit a success. 
Bryan O’Meara reported on Mildura visit: 9 of our cars ferried people around. Went via Tower Hill, Koroit, Woodford 
and around Warrnambool to Clubrooms for cuppa and back via Logans Beach to motel. Report done for newsletter. 
Mid-week: May 13th run is Latte on High Coffee Shop at 90 High St Terang. Meet at Clubroom and leave at 1 pm. 

Community Service Coordinator: May 20th at 1:30 pm at Opal flats at Gillin Park. See Ken to volunteer to drive. 

Federation Rep: N/A 
General Business: 

• Murray Murfett and Doug Byron tabled report and spreadsheet on shed use and sizing with 3 costs tabulated 
for discussion. Committee to review report contents at next meeting. 

• Clubrooms will be open on Sunday May 16th from 2-4 pm for CPS signing and also paying membership subs. 

• Email from Alice Cannon of Museums Victoria about the Ziegler steam engine and boiler says that they will 
prepare a new loan agreement. Do site inspection at a later date when access to the museum is possible. 

• Working bee to be scheduled May 4th (Tue) start at 9:30 am to work on Committee room. 

• Buy about 20 sleepers to be used in parking lot. Ken to negotiate with Doug. 

• Tidy up in front of Clubrooms – agreed to progress removal of the white stones and lay bluestone pavers. 

• Membership renewals to be in April newsletter for those receiving by post and emailed second half of April. 

• FJ Museum opening invitation for 2 members on April 20th at 5:30 pm. Roy and Ian to attend. 

• Mother’s Day run May 9th to Woolsthorpe Hotel. Karen to put details in newsletter. 

• Christmas in July –Karen to take it to next general meeting and decide on date and get numbers. 

• Ian Chislett needs help to load scrap batteries May 11th. 



Page | 8 

New member applications: 
Mick Fennessy: Moved: Ian Chislett; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 
Meeting closed at 9:15 pm. 

Gentlemen Start Your Engines ! 

Two of our Club members recently held long-awaited engine ‘start-ups’ of their rolling chassis. David 
Rentsch has given meticulous mechanical restoration to his 1911 Napier, while Erik Carlsson has been 
putting in long hours on his 1924 DI Delage, under the supervision of David Rentsch, (who has been 
restoring French Delages for more than 50 years). However David has recently ‘crossed the channel’ and is 
now restoring English Napiers, and has the makings of 3, all veterans, one of which, a 16 H.P. model, was 
ready to ‘fire up’! 

Erik and David decided to hold a joint ‘engine start up’ and just to add some pressure, a dozen friends and 
family turned up to share the experience. Fortunately, both vehicles pretty much started up ‘first go’, 
without any drama. Well known local engine reconditioner Norm McCulloch and 95 year old vehicle 
mechanic/collector/restorer Jack Brittain were on hand to keep an eye on proceedings.   

      

The next stage for Erik will be to restore the original body, while David has to start from scratch. It will be 
some time before the restoration of the cars is complete but when they are back on the road they certainly 
won’t go unnoticed! 

Albury Adventure 

On our way. 1st stop Skipton for toilet break and one car refused to restart. RACV called and early coffee 
break. When he came car started so a mystery as to why. Onto Talbot for lunch and walk around small 
pretty town. Through Lockwood, Morang, and nice drive to Shepperton. 
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Sunday. On our way to Albury. Had some heavy rain and Wally 
Wipers malfunctioned.  

To Manor House Hotel. Our home for next 6 days. Thanks to Roy 
for organising our drive up and the great accommodation. Over 
to SSR club to welcome night. Finger food and great band. Kissin 
cousins. Carol won a beat costume prize and Roy was auctioneer.  

Monday: A drive to beautiful Beechworth and Yackandandah 

Tuesday: To. War Museum, very interesting and informative, with great displays about the wars. Tour 
around area and back to hotel. Happy hour at club each day at 5pm  

Wednesday: Drive to Barnawatha to 
Gordon Stevens home museum. Great 
restoration of petrol pumps (50), signs, 
oil baskets with oil bottles. (About 110) 
2 classic cars and a huge collection of 
man cave treasures. He had been 
collecting a long time and owned his 
own mechanic’s shop. On to Chiltern 
for lunch and stroll around. Great Lolly 
shop. Most had a bag of lollies when 
we left. Then onto Rutherglen to 
winery and wine tasting and then to 
old flour mill for chocolates and 
whiskey ( no whiskey consumed). 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday: Some of us went to the library to an exhibition on 
the Bonagilla experience. (This is a migrant camp in NSW 
where Harry spent 3 months interned when arriving from 
Holland in 1952). The actual camp is open Saturday to 
Monday which we missed. 

Friday:  A drive to Jindera to an interesting museum and 
home set up with early day furniture, clothes, lots of 
memorabilia. Tractors, wagons, etc. at front of store was a 
shop display. Took me back to our childhood. Then onto 
Morgan’s rock lookout.  We made the climb to the top for 
beautiful views of the countryside and mountain ranges. To  
Walla Walla for a look at car showroom with FJ Holden and 2 other cars. A 2012 Monaro; never driven, and 
a canary yellow commodore also never driven. 
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Lunch. Lots of eating on this trip. Onto the 
Ettamogah pub for a beer and look around 
and talk to cockatoo. Back to Albury and to 
farewell night at club. Finger food and Jazz 
band.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday: Up and most of us on our way home 
after a great week of touring and fun. 

Thanks to everyone for the great company and 
fun time. 

By Denise  

BBQ and Childer’s Cove Run 
A group of about 30 members and 20 cars met at the clubrooms for a BBQ and then a short drive to 

Childer’s Cove. A lovely sunny afternoon with spectacular views of the cliffs, the cove and the sea. The 

President had his latest creation out for an airing. 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

Club logo pens for sale for $2.50 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken  

 

 

For sale  1929 Chev Tourer.6 cylinder. Restored in the late 70’s. 

Reconditioned motor, re-trimmed, re-painted. 
Has had very little use. 
Engine number: R107-1036, VIN: wbmnL 368Lb 
 
Price $21-OOO.ono. Phone Terry Mansbridge - 0459 292 230. 

 

For Sale 1986 Ford Meteor Ghia. 199 thousand 

km. Manual transmission. Registration 
number PCB119. No RWC. $600 or best 
offer. Phone Bryan O’Meara on 
0355620916 
 
 
If found please return to Editor….. 
(not mine but willing to give it a good home) 

 

  

Prince of Darkness 
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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“NO ONE KNOWS YOUR 

PASSION LIKE SHANNONS.” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shannons insurance is for motoring enthusiasts just like you, with features like: 

◼ Choice of repairer ◼ Agreed Value ◼ Multi-Vehicle & Multi-Policy 
discounts ◼ Limited Use & Club Plate cover ◼ Laid up cover ◼ One 
excess free windscreen claim per year ◼ Total Loss Salvage options ◼ 
Home Contents Insurance including $10,000 enthusiast cover for your 
collectables & tools ◼ Towing & storage costs as a result of loss or 
damage◼ Pay by the month premiums at no extra cost. 

So call Shannons on 13 46 46 for a quote on your special car, 

daily drive, bike or your home and speak with a genuine enthusiast. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Jeremy Clements 
Regional Development Officer - Warrnambool 
Shannons Insurance 
Mobile: 0431 690 822 
Email: chords.classic@gmail.com 
 

 

 

mailto:chords.classic@gmail.com
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A challenge for the tinkerer’s 

amongst us….. 


